KES PTO Meeting
NOVEMBER 14TH, 2016


Today’s PTO Meeting began at 7:45 a.m.  Attendance included:  

Principal Kathy Tucker
Jamie Knight (1st Grade)
Michelle Moore (Volunteer Coordinator)
Jenny Ranick (PTO President)
Christie Carrera (PTO VP)
Erika Metzger (PTO Treasurer)
Kristi Sanchez (PTO Secretary)
Jessica Misterly
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· Erika indicated an approximate account balance of $9,500.00 before adding profit from Movie Night of $133.50.


Movie Night Recap

· Everyone reported great feedback from Movie Night.  The weather was perfect.  There was an adequate supply of pizza for the demand with minimal leftover and the raffle went well.  Not a single complaint was heard throughout the evening and we made a profit of $133.50.  Movie Night was a great success!

  
Principal’s Report

· Kathy started by mentioning that Tim Forson has been named the new Superintendent of the St. Johns County School District.  The transition is in process with the assistance of Dr. Joyner and Forson will formally assume the position on January 4th, 2017.
· This weekend KES Staff will be providing support for a 4 Mile Run supporting St. Augustine High School’s Baseball and Volleyball teams.  The run will take place on November 19th in Vilano Beach.
· According to academic data, KES is in the top 3% of schools statewide for Title I schools, which is exceptional!  Kathy received a handwritten note of congratulations from Governor Rick Scott.  Her only concern was how to improve to ‘A’ School status when KES is already performing so well.  Congratulations to our amazing teachers and kids for their hard work!
· Kathy also mentioned that Brian Taylor will be spending some of his time helping out at Evelyn Hamblen School.
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Staff/Bus Driver Appreciation

· We discussed Staff Appreciation events and confirmed dates for the next two months, which will wrap up the 2016 Calendar Year.  We will also distribute $20 Publix Gift Cards to the Bus Drivers and their Assistants, as well as Gary, the week of Thanksgiving.




Meeting Adjourned  -  Next Meeting Scheduled for December 12th at 7:45 a.m.



Thanks to everyone in attendance!


